
2015 Spring Campout Information- 

1. Please plan to arrive on Saturday May 2nd at 9:00am. Sharpe Reservation is located at 436 Van Wyck 

Lake Rd Fishkill NY 12524.   

2. The Opening Ceremony will begin at 10:00am. 

3. There will be a specific schedule of planned activities, den time, free-time, and our pack campfire. 

This is currently being worked on. 

4. Each den will be preparing or cooking their own meals for Saturday lunch and Sunday breakfast. 

Your Den Leaders will have more information about your meal plan. 

a. Dens will split the costs among themselves for Saturday Lunch and Sunday Breakfast. You will 

need to plan this out at your den meetings.  

5. Saturday night dinner will be a pack meal held in the mess hall and will consist of pasta with 

marinara sauce or butter, chicken parmesan, garlic bread. Milk, coffee and tea. 

6. The cost for each person for the campout is $11.00. The cost for Saturday Night Dinner is $8.25.  All 

money due will be collected at the April pack Meeting by Christine Maurer.  

a. If a parent or Scout is just coming for the day it is $11.00.  If a parent or Scout is just coming 

up for the dinner and the campfire it is $8.25 

7. You must fill out the consent form for your Scout and hand it in along with payment at the April Pack 

Meeting 

8. We will be holding our annual pack campfire on Saturday night. Scouts are asked to be prepared 

with a couple of jokes (parents– please make sure they are appropriate!) Dens will be presenting a 

skit or song.  We are looking forward to another awesome camping experience! 

9. Please remember – No siblings are able to attend. 

10. Scouts and parents will be bunking in cabins with screened windows & doors, so no tents are needed 

(unless you are camping with the Webelos) All Webelos will be Tent Camping.  

11. Following Scouting guidelines, if a Mom is staying the night we need to know this information.  

Single cabins are available for a Mom to stay with her Scout if needed but we need to plan for this so 

let us know ASAP.   

12. Each cabin has lights and multiple bunk beds.  

13. There are flush toilets and showers on the premises. Please bring a warm sleeping bag – it will be 

chilly overnight!  

14. If you have any special needs or concerns about this trip please contact Ken Maurer at 845-656-8409 

e-mail ironpatriot@optonline.net 

 

 

 

 

 


